
          From the Principal's Desk

Hello Hawk Game Changers! 

We are in  the final  month  of 2020
and  we  are surely  going  to  wrap 
up this year with a deliberate focus
on  our  growth  and  development! 
 Last month we spent some  time  creating goals in
our student data  chats and  this month we jumped
right into ensuring that we  are heading in the right
direction   of   meeting   those   goals.  It   is   most
definitely Game Time!  

We began this month with a school wide challenge!
Our    school     wide    challenge    has   only    one
expectation  in   order to  succeed!    Ready for that
expectation?  Drumroll  please……..... cameras  on,
Hawks!  That’s right families;  we  are  encouraging
100% of our Hawks to turn  on and  leave  on their
cameras for the entire class  period each and every
school  day. This  challenge  began  December 7th!  
We have put  brand  new iPads into all Hawk hands
and we have spent the time showing Hawks how to
create cool backgrounds  and edits.  Now, it is time
to   show   us   your   face  and  connect  with  your  
teachers and classmates!  Let’s do this!  

Your dedicated Principal, 
Mrs. G
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McNicol Teacher Named NBPTS National Spotlight Winner
    McNicol's own Mr. Gonzalez received national recognition from the National Board of Professional Teaching
Standards (NBPTS) for teachers who have used their expertise to support students, their colleagues, and community
amidst the pandemic. In an award letter, NBPTS wrote ''you were selected, in part, for your commitment to students
through your advocacy around issues of equity. We would also like to highlight and recognize your work around
integrating technology and supporting students and your colleagues with remote learning." 
    In March, Mr. Gonzalez was finishing up his last year as the school's Instructional Technology Facilitator when
the pandemic suddenly closed schools.  For 5 years he had been promoting technology integration and the use of
CANVAS for online learning and testing. In the 3rd QTR of 2020, his last CANVAS training was on developing
connections with students in an online environment, which would later become a recurring theme in pandemic
remote teaching. He assisted many teachers, students, and parents in the transition to online instruction through
training, laptop distribution, and telephone technology support.  
    His consistent visionary approach as a National Board-Certified Teacher has focused on Equity/LGBTQ advocacy
and bringing unique course offerings to students. His dramatic improvements to McNicol's Magnet Science and Pre-
Engineering Program include our state-of-the-art Sound Engineering Studio which he developed with Mrs.
Gurreonero using SMART Renovations funds. He currently serves as Department Head of Magnet Electives, Equity
Committee Member, Sound Engineering Teacher and is also noted as a prominent Global Scholars teacher in
Broward County Schools.  
     When we asked Mr. Gonzalez what motivates him daily, he had this to say, “I think about what kind of teacher I
needed the most when I was young,  then pray for God's blessing that I may be that kind of blessing for my
students."  Congratulations Mr. Gonzalez, McNicol is lucky to have you!



Location of McNicol Middle School Improvement Plan and Title 1

Plan (Addendum)

The McNicol Middle School Improvement Plan can be found on our school

website using the link here: https://www.browardschools.com/domain/9235  

The Title 1 Plan (Addendum) can be found on the school website using the

link here: https://www.browardschools.com/Page/47855  

https://www.browardschools.com/domain/9235


Kindness  is  the  character trait
for December.  Kindness  is 
 being helpful, thoughtful,
caring, compassionate, and
considerate.

Kindness involves having a
deep concern for the welfare
of others. Empathy,
compassion, gratitude and
generosity are all the marks of
a kind person.

Demonstrating kindness
includes being willing to
inconvenience yourself for the
benefits of others. Caring for
the needs and feelings of
others by giving of our energy
and time is a critical ingredient
in becoming a person of
character.

Dominic is an 8th grade student
here at McNicol.  He's a

member of our Esports Club
and he created the logo you see
below! This will be the logo for

when the Esports Club
competes and practices with

other teams across the district
and state. 

Students submitted designs
and voted on which one they'd

like to represent the team. 



Students! Did you receive your exclusive invite to our virtual dance party via TEAMS

(December 18th from 5pm-6:30pm)? Check out all the info you need below:

MAGNET MILESTONEMAGNET MILESTONEMAGNET MILESTONE



Mrs. Kleinman is our new Engineering teacher!  She grew
up in Israel and knew from a very young age that she
wanted to be a teacher.  Her father was an elementary
school principal, and she knew she wanted to carry on the
family tradition of positively impacting children! She began
her journey with children as an English tutor in Israel. She
then became a preschool teacher, and then taught
Kindergarten and 1st grade for 12 years.  This is Mrs.
Kleinman's 16th year teaching! Over the Summer, Mrs.
Kleinman was engaging in extensive trainings and
workshops in Computer Science and studying middle
school students, as this is her first time teaching at the
middle school level.  She has been married to her husband
for 28 years.  He is an editor at the Miami Herald. If you
read the Herald you have read his work.  Mrs. Kleinman
has 2 daughters who are her absolute pride and joy!  We're
happy to have her here at McNicol!

Mrs. Kleinman

Ms. Poitier

Ms. Poitier is one of our new 6th grade Reading teachers!
She has been teaching Kindergarten and 1st Grade for the
past 6 years.  Ms. Poitier loves teaching because she loves
being able to shape young minds and the joy that
children bring!. She loves to read, shop, and sing
karaoke!!! She stays busy in her spare time serving as a
SUPER AUNT to two nieces and three nephews, as well as
teaching reading at FIU to grades 7-9 each summer. Ms.
Poitier is a die-hard sports fan which is why she is going
to be an amazing Athletic Director for us here at McNicol
Middle School.  Ms. Poitier also serves as our National
Junior Honor Society Adviser as well as our monthly
school newsletter editor.  Welcome to the Hawk family 
 Ms. Poitier!



Read for fun! Whether your child is in the mood for holiday stories or the
newest installment from a favorite series, winter break provides the perfect

opportunity to set aside school books and read for fun.

Make reading a family affair, especially during the holiday season. Many
children forget the true meaning of the holidays, which is giving the gift of

love. Pick out a book together, take turns reading, discuss your favorite
parts and finish by holding a celebration.

Create a new tradition. A little predictability is comforting for kids. Starting a
special Winter Break Story Time can be a new tradition that links reading
with happy memories. Hot cocoa and your favorite stories will have the

whole family feeling comfy and cozy, while creating memories that will last a
lifetime.

SMART Reading Tips for the Holidays

Winter break is right around the corner, and holidays can get pretty hectic,
which means routines can easily fly out the window . As your family prepares

for the holidays, use these tips from SmartReading.org to keep your child
engaged in learning and reading over winter break.

 

Remember, you don’t have to be an expert to help your child with reading. By
simply interacting with readers around books, you can show them that books

are important and worthy of our attention.






